Minutes:  Citizen Advisory Committee - January 13, 2019
Capital Facilities, Tahuya: The RFA has gone to bid on the apparatus bay part of the project, with JH Kelly, a large company out of Longview. Public facilities projects are very expensive, but we are managing costs by approaching the overall Tahuya project in phases and we hope to turn soil on the apparatus bay by spring of this year.
 
Capital Facilities, Belfair: The RFA has an option to purchase the property next door to our current station on Old Belfair Highway, to build a NMRFA headquarters station in Belfair. The current station used to be a Bingo Hall; we have worked over the years to make it a functioning professional fire station. We have outgrown the space and are struggling within the confines of the current building to meet the increasing demand for emergency services and to effectively pursue new initiatives like the mobile substance abuse unit and a community para-medicine program. 
 
As part of the initial planning, we are having a series of public meetings to get feedback from citizens. In the future, we hope county services will have offices in the existing fire station, which would be adjacent to a new station, and we have received a letter of commitment from county commissioners indicating an interest to include county services. The new building would have an on-site septic system. The new structure may or may not be a two-story building; most likely it would be one story.
 
Questions from CAC members concerned:
Whether it’s better to go with septic or plan for sewer. The plan is to have a septic and we will be studying septic designs.
 
When going to the public for a bond, it would be for the building, not for both the land and building. The costs will be clearer with more planning and the public will be well aware of costs. The earliest possible date for a bond would be November of 2019. A strong effort to communicate with the public about the project during planning and to disseminate information to citizens will precede any bond measure, as is usual with the Fire Authority. 
 
Next CAC meeting:  March 11, 2019, 5:00 pm, at the Collins Lake Station
